
CRES Board Report: May 2017 

 100% of CRES students will demonstrate growth in Reading and Math as measured by 
the Spring, 2017 STAR Enterprise assessment 

 

 CRES 3rd through 6th graders will score at or above the state average on the 2016 
Minnesota Comprehensive Assessments in math and reading 

 

 CRES students will receive 25% fewer behavior reports for defiance and disrespect in 
2016-17 than in 2015-16.   

 

 CRES will increase parent involvement activities related to STEAM from zero in 2015-16 
to 7 in 2016-17.  

 

 Our track and field day at CRES is scheduled for Friday, May 26th, with no rain date 

scheduled. 

 

 Kindergarten graduation will be on Thursday, June 1st, with Mrs. Hawkinson and Mrs. 

Prybyl’s classes at 9:00, and Mrs Stangel and Mrs. Holmivig’s classes at 1:30. 

 

 6th grade graduation will be held on Friday,  June 2nd,  starting at 8:45 a.m., with a 6th 

grade carnival celebration to follow.   

 

 As has been the case in years past,   I have received many positive reports on the great 

behavior our students show on field trips.  I really appreciate the way they have 

represented CRES and the C-I school district.  

 

 Kyle Benson was honored as an NJPA Teacher of Excellence at a banquet at Grand View 

on May 1st.  Kyle has been a great addition to the 5th grade team and the CRES family.  

 

 The CRES scheduling committee has finalized a schedule for next year, and we have 

begun presenting this to the staff.  Some features include a 9-day cycle for the specials 

rotation (PE, Music, Tech & Innovation), 50-minutes specials, 60 minutes of common 

prep time for grade-level teams each day, and teacher-supervised recess.  There have 

been many positive comments as this has been presented to teachers, and we feel this 

schedule will help make CRES and even better school for students.  

 

 We are currently on pace to see a 51% decrease in the number of Minor Incident 

Reports and a 26% decrease in Major Incident Reports earned by CRES students when 

compared to last year. 

 

 
                   Respectfully submitted;   

Kurt Becker 
 


